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Box 310, 129 Railway St.                                         

Phone: 306-771-2284                                            

Fax: 306-771-2899                                            

Office E-mail:                                                    

townofbalgonie@sasktel.net                         

Recreation:                                                           

balgonieparkrec@sasktel.net                             

Newsletter:                                                            

balgonienewsletter@sasktel.net                   

Emergency Number/After hours:                   

306-535-4235                                                 

REGULAR OFFICE HOURS:                              

9:00 a.m. to noon & 1:00 p.m. to           

5:00 p.m.  Monday to Friday. 

Newsletter Information  

 All information must be received by  

December 16, 2019, to be               

included in the January 2020 issue of 

The Talk Of The Town.                             

Prices for advertising a business:         

$10– Business card size.                                             

$30– 1/9th page ad.                                                      

$60– Half page ad.                                                             

$120– Full page ad. 

Local programs & announcements                                       

are not charged.  However, you must                               

have a Balgonie Post Office Box          

number.  Send all items to:                                           

balgonienewsletter@sasktel.net    

No later than the 20th of each 

month. 

2019 

Next Council Meeting - December 9, 2019, 

at the 50+ Club— 132 Queen Street 

 

 

December 2—Compost Pick-up.  

December 9—Council Meeting-50+ Centre, 6:15 p.m. 

December 14—Cribbage Tournament-50+ Centre.  

    Make a wreath @ the library 1:00 p.m. 

December 18—Balgonie Elementary School Christmas   

     Concert 1:00 and 7:00 p.m. in the gym. 

December 16-20—Sparkle Tour Judging by R.C.M.P.  

December 22—Sparkle Tour-Fire Hall,  5:30—8:00 p.m. 

December 24 — Christmas Eve Times: 

                        St. John’s Lutheran Church-5:00 p.m. 

       St. Joseph’s Church-7:00 & 11:00 p.m. 

               Balgonie Baptist Church-7:30 p.m. 

December 25—Christmas Day—Town Office Closed. 

December 26—Boxing Day—Town Office Closed.  

December 27—Poker Night-50+ Centre, 6:30 p.m. 

After a snowfall, please refrain from parking on 

the streets just so our Town Maintenance          

Personnel can perform a proper grading job.  
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          December 2, 2019 Compost 

The Town of Balgonie now offers: 

E-Receipts for those customers  

who sign up for E-Billings.  

If you receive your Utility and Tax 

notifications by email, we can email 

you a receipt back. 

Fill out the attached form and    

return to the office, or call  

306-771-2284 to be included  

in our paperless billings.  

The 2020 pet tags will 

be available in             

January.  Please           

ensure you register 

your dog(s) with the 

Town Office.  Pet         

licences are required 

under the Town Bylaw 

#377/2014.  
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Balgonie Soccer Needs you!!! 

 
 

 

 

 

A huge thank you to Michelle Laing for her years of dedication to the Balgonie Soccer League. 

You have been a wonderful asset and driving force for several years for both the indoor and    

outdoor seasons.  You have recruited many wonderful people for all areas, coaching, refereeing,    

being on the Board and just plain volunteering.   

You will be greatly missed in the soccer community.  

 

The Soccer Board is in dire need of board members.  

Current vacant positions are:  

President 

Vice President 

Secretary  

 

With out the filling of these positions the soccer committee will no longer be able to operate. 

We don’t want to see Balgonie soccer come to an end in our community, so we need more help.  

The Board meets approximately once a month, and every other year we host the tournament for 

the region.   

If you have any questions or are interested in joining the Board, please email  

balgoniesoccer@gmail.com 

Our next meeting will be in January, please watch the Talk of the Town or the Facebook page for 

the finalized date.   
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POKER NIGHT  

Friday, December 27, 2019. 

Balgonie Seniors 50+ Club 

132 Queen Street Balgonie, SK.  

Registration 6:30 p.m. first 80 players.  

$50 entry fee.  

Play begins @ 7:00 p.m.  

One $50 rebuy in first hour.  

50% payout. Remaining funds back to community programming done by the                        

Balgonie Elks. 

Follow us on Facebook @balgonieelks572 

 

Email: Balgonie.elks@gmail.com 

If you are interested in joining our Lodge, please give Darren Kiel a call at (306) 591-3802.  

Next meeting 8 p.m., January 21, 2020 at the Multiplex. 
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Please be advised that there is now a 4-way stop at the intersection of: 

Assiniboia Street, Assiniboia Bay and Greenall Street. 

 

 

 

 

The Town Council of Balgonie wishes to express their sincere                        

appreciation to Susan Stiefel for her dedication to the Balgonie Dinner 

Theatre.  Due to unforeseen circumstances, Susan was unable to be on 

site as Kitchen Convener for her final year of these duties.  We wish her 

a speedy recovery and thank her for her time and commitment to this 

project!! 

Kelly Kessel has agreed to step in as Kitchen Convener for this 

event.  Thank you to Kelly for stepping up to take on this role this year 

and going forward.  You did a fantastic job and your efforts are greatly 

appreciated by the Town of Balgonie.   
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RECREATION NEWS 

By Shaun McBain 

Well, we are through November and with no significant amount of snow, winter driving has 

been nice!! 

Can you believe it? -  The 32nd Annual Dinner Theater has come to an end. A big thank you 

goes out to all the countless hours of people volunteering and donating food items.  Without 

all of you wonderful folks, this major fundraiser for our community would not be such a    

success.  THANK YOU!!!!!  A special  mention to the leaders of the kitchen staff and bar 

staff and all of their helpers for a job well done!!  GREAT WORK! 

Another special thank you goes out to Tumbleweed Theatre for their countless hours of re-

hearsing and total dedication to theatre.  Without all of you, this type of event would not be 

able to take place in our community. 

The final numbers are still being tallied with a few outstanding bills to pay.  A total amount 

will be issued in the next Talk of the Town. 

Once again, hats off to all of the organizers and volunteers. 

 

The outdoor rink will hopefully be opening soon if the temperature can stay below -10 for a 

period of time.  Once again we ask that the users clear the snow with the scrapers provided.  

The Zamboni will do a hot flood once a week. 

 

Have a wonderful holiday season.  Drive safely while visiting family and friends. 
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12-2 and 5-7 pm  

A huge thank you to everyone, in and around our community for 

your generous support once again. The 32nd Annual Dinner Theatre 

was again a success.  We could not put on this event without all of 

those who donate their time, via acting, serving, bartending,           

prepping food, and donating food items.  

The Town of Balgonie was proud to donate all of the left-over,       

non-returnable items to the Carmichael Outreach program in        

Regina.  In the spirit of the season, they were very happy to receive 

these items.   

Again, thank you for your community support and community         

spirit.   
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ADULT DRIVER REFRESHER COURSE 

The 50+ Club and the Saskatchewan Safety Council will be hosting an Adult   

Driver Refresher Course.  You do not have to be a member of the 50+ 

Club.  We would like to invite everyone to take advantage of the information 

being offered.   

The course is a review of proper driving skills.  The class is free.  There is no      

exam.  You can't fail.  You can't lose your license.  It is in-class only. 
 

The date will be determined once minimum class numbers are met.  To put 

your name on the interested list, please call Heather at 306-771-2891. 

St John’s Lutheran Church  

Pastor Darlene Harrison  
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  St. John’s – Garnet Mang @ (306) 586-2855     

  St. Paul’s – Gerry Hertz @ (306) 537-8324 or Janet Becker @ (306) 771-2989 
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From Balgonie’s Town Council and Staff 

 

May you have a safe and joyous  

holiday season 

and 

Happy New Year!  

 

All the best in 2020. 

 


